
 
A ‘Friday Celebration’ note from Miss. Bennett…  
 
I can’t believe we are already in July, not that the weather reflects this! Another busy week and as always, I have 
loved hearing all about the superb learning both in school and at home. 
Husthwaite     

    
Class 1 

Eliza M, for consistently working hard and always completing her school and home learning. This is her 
lighthouse book and model she made as part of Class 1’s Seaside topic. Keep up the fabulous work Eliza! 
Class 2 
Jessica B, for working really hard on her handwriting and confidently volunteering to write one of our class postcards 
which she did beautifully! Keep up the neat handwriting and presentation! 
Class 3 
Ellesia, for her meticulous work in creating concentric circles as part of her maths work using a compass. Keep up the 
brilliant geometry work Ellesia! 
Sessay 

   
Byland  
Isla, for her super science work on ‘senses’ and her great reading. Well done Isla! 
Fountains 
Rocco, for trying hard writing his play script and also for being a good role model to all in consistently following our 
social distancing rules. Well done Rocco and keep it up! 
Rievaulx Mrs Sowray 
Ella, for her super comprehension work. Well done and keep it up Ella. 
Rievaulx Mrs Watson 
Emily, for her fabulous playscript writing. You used your editing skills and made some excellent improvements. Well 
done and keep up the super English work Emily. 
Also, Mrs Watson would like to give a special mention to all her year 5/6 children who took on the challenge to build 
their own inside-den to sleep in this week. I hope they were comfy and you got a good night’s sleep! 
 



A huge well done to all of you and remember to take a minute to think about everything you have done this week at 
home or in school and decide what your biggest achievement has been. Remember to write or draw it at the end of 
your diary entry for today.  
 

Have a great weekend 😊   
 
NOTICES: 

• Yesterday afternoon we received Government guidance for September 2020 and I am so happy that it 
confirmed ‘that all pupils, in all year groups, will return to school full-time from the beginning of the autumn 
term. Circumstances have changed. The prevalence of coronavirus (COVID-19) has decreased, our NHS Test 
and Trace system is up and running, and we are clear about the measures that need to be in place to create 
safer environments within schools. Returning to school is vital for children’s education and for their 
wellbeing’. 

In light of the guidance, all that we have been doing as a Federation meets government requirements often going 
beyond and there is just a couple of amendments I will need to make to plans and risk assessments ready for 
September. Due to the mixing of groups protective measures I am going to have Year 4 at Husthwaite in Class 2 with 
Miss Goodchild full time, most certainly for the Autumn term. I will review this as government guidance evolves 
during the Autumn term and if possible will put Year 4 in with Class 3 later in the academic year if still appropriate to 
support transition into upper key stage 2 and safe to do so. I am sure you will understand that this is the safest 
measure to take to limit the mixing of groups as much as possible.  
I will be producing and sending out a September 2020 School Guide next week to ensure that everyone is aware, 
well in advance of what to expect in September. 
Therefore, the revised class organisation and teachers for academic year 2020-2021. 

HUSTHWAITE Teacher 

Class 1 
Nursery 
Reception 
Year 1 

Mrs Jackson 
  

Class 2 
Year 2         
Year 3                            
Year 4 

Miss Goodchild 
 

Class 3 
Year 5        
Year 6                          

Mr Chapman 

 

SESSAY Teacher(s) 

Byland 
Reception 
Year 1 

Mrs Tyrka & Mrs Bennison. 
  

Fountains 
Year 2 

Mrs Sowray  
 

Bolton 
Year 3 
Year 4 

Miss Southward 

Rievaulx 
Year 5 
Year 6 

Mrs Watson & Ms Gauder  
 

Please remember to support transition for all children Class Zooms next week will all be on Wednesday 8th July and 
will be done in September 2020 Class groups. Please note Husthwaite Year 4 children, will now only need to attend 
the Class 2 Zoom. Your child will then have a last Class Zoom with their current teachers in the final week of term. 
 

• Sessay – The new class , voted for by all our children and staff will be Bolton. 



• All year groups will have a mini, fun sports afternoon in the next 2 weeks. We know how much the children 

look forward to this event and were disappointed to miss it during Lockdown. Obviously, we are not able to 

invite parents but keep an eye out on your Class DoJo for video footage and photographs! 

• All children will receive their annual report next week. Those children that are still home learning full time, 

please make an appointment with the school office for collection next Friday. Due to the current 

circumstances and disruption to the second half of this academic year, this year’s reports are different. You 

will receive a hard copy of the midyear reports sent in April by email, alongside teacher assessment of where 

children were at in March 2020 in relation to achieving the expected standard of their year group. Behaviour 

and attitude, home learning engagement and return to school will also be reported on.  

Parent written feedback is always very important to support our school evaluation. I would very much 

appreciate your opinions in writing as to not only your child’s report and  this academic year, but also your 

opinions as to how we as a Federation have supported you and your child both academically / mental health 

and wellbeing/ general support through COVID-19 Lockdown. 

• I confirm that our Leaver’s Services will be going ahead, weather permitting . 
Sessay – 12.30, service at 1.30pm, Tuesday 14th July 
Husthwaite – 12.30, service at 1.30pm, Thursday 16th July 
As you know we will be having a garden party picnic and leaver’s service on the school field to which Year 6 
parents (2) and siblings that are not already in school that day are invited.  
Parents will need to bring their own picnic rug/ chairs and picnic. Parents will access the field by the school 
gate and not be allowed in school. A toilet will only be available in emergencies! We are sorry that we are 
unable to extend the invite to the wider family but I am sure you fully understand why, under the current 
circumstances. Please let the school office know asap if you intend to come so picnic rug spots can be 
allocated (red cones on field). Thank you to those of you who have already let us know. We and our Year 6 
children are really looking forward to this memorable and very special end of year 6 occasion. 

• If anyone is yet to formally register a younger sibling for a nursery place at Husthwaite Apple Tree Nursery 
for next academic year, please contact Husthwaite school office and confirm as soon as possible. 
 

• As always, I am looking forward to this afternoon’s whole school Friday Celebration Zooms (id and password 
on my last week’s bulletin). Apologies about the poor Sessay internet connection last week! 
 
I will be once again hosting Miss Bennett’s Friday Celebration Zooms next Friday on the 10th July. Everyone is 
more than welcome, this is another opportunity for children and parents at home to join us in school.  

Husthwaite 
Fiona Bennett is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
Topic: Miss Bennett's Friday Celebration Zoom 
Time: Jul 10, 2020 02:00 PM London 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/75724187865?pwd=OWVPcVVDamhzSlJSaFRsM0toMjh0UT09 
Meeting ID: 757 2418 7865 
Password: 9XSPpM 
Sessay 
Fiona Bennett is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
Topic: Miss Bennett's Friday Celebration Zoom 
Time: Jul 10, 2020 02:30 PM London 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/71979468991?pwd=U0FCZVJJcERRbFIvQkpYck1ZS2RqQT09 
Meeting ID: 719 7946 8991 
Password: 9kEQ3Z 

 


